


WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

14th MAY 2019
Visitor Centre Wroxeter Vineyard
7:30PM

Present: 	Cllrs B. Nelson (Chairman), V. Amos, J. Davies, P. Davies, M. Millington, K. Rowlands, 
		I. Sherwood.
In attendance: Shropshire Councillor Claire Wild, Mrs S Morris (Clerk), 10 members of the public, Raby 			Estate Land Agent.

	
1. Chairman’s Welcome and Announcements	
The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting and introductions were made.

2. Minutes - To confirm the Minutes of the Wroxeter & Uppington Annual Parish meeting held on Monday 13th May 2018	
It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2018 and the Chairman duly signed the minutes.

3. Matters arising from the minutes
Airband.  Councillors asked those present if they had pursued broadband internet through Airband.  One person gave positive feedback on the efforts that Airband had gone to in trying to provide a signal to her property, although they were ultimately unable to provide the signal.  Another person had taken a contract with Airband and gave positive feedback as to the speed of the broadband.  Councillors discussed other options available and the Chairman offered to speak to any interested residents about the different providers which served the parish.  Cllr Wild informed the meeting that Airband had recently erected some new receivers and she would be meeting with them to review parish maps and coverage.

4. Presentation by Raby Estate Land Agent
The Land Agent for the Raby Estate introduced himself and explained that he had been in post since July 2018 as part of an in-house team that has been established to manage the estate.  He provided some copies of the estate magazine and referred those interested to the website – www.raby.co.uk – for more information.  He summarised that the estate was investing in residential properties in order to bring in tenants and was looking at the use and sustainable development of the estate woodlands, as well as environmental stewardship across the farming land.  A planning application had been submitted for the demolition of 4-5 Dryton and associated outbuildings to be replaced by a 5-bed house, and there were also plans to refurbish Grange Farmhouse in Uppington.  Members of the public present expressed that they appreciated having a named representative of the estate which gave a more personal feel to communication than going through a commercial agent.

Councillor Wild asked whether the estate would pursue air source or ground source heating to reduce costs for tenants.  Upgrades were being made to the insulation and draught-proofing at the properties to make them more energy efficient.  Air source heating would be pursued wherever possible, but ground source was more difficult to install.  Another option being considered was log/woodchip boilers as the fuel could be produced within the estate.

5. Discussion of spending of Neighbourhood Fund
The Chairman explained that the Parish Council had been awarded c.£460 in Neighbourhood Fund to spend on infrastructure within the parish.  He canvassed those present for views on local issues that the funding could be used towards.  The following suggestions were made:-
· Leak on road between Eyton and Dryton.  Severn Trent Water had carried out a temporary repair previously but this had not resolved the problem.  ACTION: Clerk to report to Severn Trent Water.
· Flooding of the lane due to water coming off the guttering of the farm at Norton Crossroads.  ACTION: Clerk to report to National Trust.
· Insufficient drainage resulting in excess water on Wroxeter Lane.  The Chairman explained that this had been fixed by the Highways department previously.  It had been decided not to install a full drain due to the costs and the measures put in seemed adequate.
· A spokesperson for the Uppington community group highlighted that users of the Uppington Playground had requested a seesaw.  The community group had raised some funds towards this but required additional donations.  It was also highlighted at this point that the Raby Estate, through the negotiation of the Land Agent, had agreed to take on hedge and grass maintenance at the playground.

The Chairman invited members of the public to submit any further suggestions for use of the Neighbourhood Fund via a Parish Councillor or the Clerk, for the Parish Council to discuss at a future meeting.

6. Report from Shropshire Councillor, Claire Wild
Copies of the report were circulated and would be available on the Parish Council website after the meeting.  Councillor Wild highlighted the following points:-

Smart Water.  The PCC had a new initiative to increase the coverage of Smart Water, a method of marking property so that it was identifiable following theft.  Parish Councils were able to purchase Smart Water for each household in their parish at a significantly reduced cost, and the Police would support the distribution and registration of the kits.  The Chairman highlighted that this would require an increase in precept.  Those members of the public present agreed that they would support a small rise in the precept in order to fund this, as it was significantly cheaper than paying for the service as an individual.

Shropshire Council budget.  The Council budget remained under pressure due to increasing Adult Social Care, Children’s Services and Safeguarding needs.  The Council had implemented digital measures to reduce costs and improve efficiency and Cllr Wild highlighted My Shropshire, through which residents could report various issues directly using a map to pinpoint the location, get feedback when an issue was submitted and again when it had been resolved.  The Raby Estate Land Agent stated that he had used this to report potholes and the system had worked well.  Cllr Rowland highlighted that he had reported the poor condition of the surface of the B4380 and had received an email response that the issue had been resolved and closed.  It was noted that the Parish Council had previously reported this issue and it may be marked as resolved because the road was already scheduled for repair.  ACTION: Clerk to follow up with Highways team to ensure that the repair to the B4380 remained on the work schedule.

Ironbridge Power Station Development.  The proposed development was a significant size and may have implications for Wroxeter and Uppington in terms of increased volume of traffic through the parish from the development once the homes and businesses were occupied.  A meeting had been held between Shropshire Council Highways and the parishes likely to be affected by increased traffic and a further meeting would take place to include Harworth, the developers of the site.  This would enable parishes to raise key concerns early in the process and may help to secure CIL monies to make any necessary changes to the highways infrastructure to mitigate the impact.  Cllr Wild gave the details of the upcoming public consultation, should residents wish to attend to see the plans in detail and share any concerns with the developer.  

Members of the public present raised concerns about lorries using the through-roads during the building and Cllr Wild reassured them that there were strict conditions on the development to ensure that the bypass was used for all traffic during demolition and building, and that there were plans to reopen the railway on site for removal during the demolition process.  

The Chairman asked those present whether they shared the concerns that the Parish Council had reported over previous years regarding the speed on the Ironbridge Road which had resulted in a number of vehicles leaving the highway, and which could become more of a concern with increased traffic.  Those present agreed that the speed of the road was a concern, including for those trying to enter the road at the crossroads where there had been a number of near misses.  It was noted that the replacement of the mirror on the crossroads had been beneficial and Cllr Wild was thanked for pursuing this for the parish.

7. Chairman’s Report on the Council year 1 May 2018 to 30 April 2019
Copies of the report were circulated and would also be available on the Parish Council website following the meeting.  The Chairman expressed thanks to Cllr Wild on behalf of the Parish Council and local community for her hard work during her years as ward Councillor.  The Chairman highlighted that when responding to planning applications, the Parish Council did not support largescale development due to the parish being classed as Open Countryside.  Where appropriate, individual infill properties and conversions were supported, particularly for long-term residents of the parish.  The Chairman asked those present if they supported this approach, and there was universal agreement.  The Chairman expressed thanks to the community group for taking on the grass mowing at Uppington Playground.  Residents were encouraged to bring any issues of concern to the Parish Council as the Parish Council would lend support to try to bring a resolution, where appropriate.

8. Public opportunity to speak
The following issues were raised:-

Back Lane.  The road surface was in urgent need of repair.  This had been highlighted previously and potholes marked out, but no repairs had been made.  ACTION: Clerk to report to Severnside Housing.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Falling stones at T-junction.  The stones from the arch of The Lodge were falling down and there was a concern that these may fall onto the road.  ACTION: Chairman to report to landowner.

Meeting declared closed at 8:36pm.














Signed (Chairman)……………………………………………	Date………………….





